
N o r t h  C e n t r a l  W i s c o n s i n  L i t e  F l y e r s  

N3175 Norwegian Rd ▪ Merri l l , WI ▪ 54452  

EAA Ultralight Chapter 75  

Vol  29 ,  I ssue 9  

September 2024 

Inside this issue 

Editorial Notes 1 

Treasurer Report 2 

Membership Form 2 

Officers 2 

August Meeting Minutes 3 

Fly Nights 2024 Wrap Up 3 

Next Chapter Meeting 3 

Calendar of Events 3 

FAA Aviation Safety  4 

Ontonagon County Air-
port Fall Fly/Drive In 

5 

Gods Country Fall Fly In 5 

Other Area Chapters 6 

  

Ed i to r ia l  N o te s  b y Lar r y  G ord on  

My flying proficiency has 

slipped a few more points 

since writing last month’s 

Chapter newsletter. It’s amaz-

ing how localized some 

weather features are, besides 

pop up showers and topog-

raphical factors, for example. 

On August 6th, I was primed 

to fly to Harold Schauer’s 

Sherrico Meadows for our 

Chapter’s “Tuesday Night Fly 

Out”. The Rans was topped 

off with fuel, fuselage bu-

gless, the windshield spotless, 

Garmin set for WS16, and I 

was so stoked to be airbound! 

“Wild Rose traffic, Rams 

192VT departing Runway 

09’er; ...left turnout;...North 

bound”. As my tires left the 

grass of Rway 09, I immedi-

ately had to increase my rud-

der pressure to compensate 

for the crosswind before I 

even got above the adjacent 

tree lined runway. Now above 

the trees and swinging the 

plane around to my flight 

heading, I realized just how 

wild my flight would be be-

fore the evening winds began 

decreasing. That wasn’t going 

to happen….fast enough!! 

“Wild Rose traffic, Rams 

192VT, 2 Northwest, inbound 

for landing, Runway 09er”. 

The landing was a challenge, 

but not as much of a chal-

lenge as flying in a 12 mph 

wind, with 20 mph gusts, per-

pendicular to my heading. 

Upon landing, I parked in 

front of my hangar to reas-

sess the situation before de-

termining my next course of 

action. By the time I called 

local airports for AWOS re-

ports, I determined that I did-

n’t need a second beating to 

wish I had hangared the 

plane. I hope you guys from 

Merrill had good flights to 

Harold’s in those 5 mph winds 

to indulge in the Sherrico 

Meadows banquet, while I 

was eating my sour grapes 

and making airplane noises in 

my hangar! I was still eating 

my grapes in Wild Rose that 

next Saturday, while monitor-

ing the weather in Boulder 

Junction to fly into “Muskie 

Days”. Because of my lack of 

flying for various reasons, I 

am seriously thinking of re-

naming my plane, the 

“Starliner II”! Oh yes, the Boe-

ing Starliner is headed for 

home in the near future, but 

without a crew aboard. The 

decision to return the Star-

liner back to Earth uncrewed 

seems like the correct next 

move, especially when the 

decision to launch the vehicle 

in the first place appears to 

have been possibly predi-

cated by a coin flip! Every 

experimental aircraft needs 

an EAA tech counselor. Right, 

Paul? I will finish with some 

gleanings from this month’s 

Sport Aviation magazine. 

Hints For Homebuilders has 

an article by Tracy Buttles, on 

removing exhaust and gas 

stains from airplane surfaces, 

using a commercial product. I 

had my order in shortly after 

reading the article. Lisa 

Turner’s article is primarily 

about prop inspections, but 

also covers other aspects of 

performing diligent preflight 

inspections. How do you want 

to start your flight? Lisa 

makes some good points that 

aren’t new, or never heard 

before. But, a refresher on 

details we may have gotten 

(Continued on page 3) 
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NCWLF  Treasurer Report September 2024 

Submitted by Larry Wenning 

Checking  Savings  

Balance Forward $ 1,387.17 Balance Forward $ 9,185.81 

Checking Deposits  8/31/24 Interest .07 

    

    

Checking Payments  Savings Balance $ 9,185.88 

    

    

 +   

Checking Balance $ 1,387.17 Total Cash $ 10,573.05 
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Our next Chapter meeting 

will be Saturday September 

21st ,10:30 am at Dan and 

Patty Marlenga's Lil O'Hare 

airstrip. 

138059 Short Lane Drive, 

Marathon WI 

CTAF will be 122.9 

For Little O'Hare. 

Hope to see you there! 

Next NCWLF Meeting 
August 17 

September 21 Chapter 

Meeting Little O'Hare Little 

Chicago 

September 30 FAA Safety 

Seminar Merrill Municipal 

Airport Terminal Building 

1701 Champagne Street.. 

October 19 Chapter Meeting 

November 16 Chapter Meet-

ing 

December 14  Chapter 

Meeting 

Calendar of Events F l y  N i gh ts  2 0 24  wr ap - up  

Greetings all. Our fly nights got 

off to a shaky start. We had a 

cancellation and a couple of des-

tinations needed to push to the 

following Tuesday. It was a wet 

and windy season.  

Our August fly nights were on 

schedule and well attended. 8/6 

was in Scherrico Meadows. Many 

air craft flew in and always a 

good time. Thank you Harold. 

8/20 We had to hone up on our 

cross country skills to get to Ad-

ams County. Several aircraft flew 

in. Our host Rob Brown is also 

the manager of the airport. We 

were impressed with his opera-

tion. Had to push the limits of 

civil twilight to get home, but 

watching sun set was a beautiful 

sight. Thank you Rob for the 

invitation. 

Thanks to all that hosted and to 

the members that flew or drove 

to the events.  

It's not too soon to sign up for 

the 2025 fly nights. I have lots of 

openings! If interested in host-

ing, please contact me via email 

or phone text message. My 

email:  

flyguy963@gmx.com 

 Phone: 715 891 7213. 

The third Tuesday in June and 

August are open and both Tues-

days in July are available. 

I hope everyone has a happy and 

healthy winter. See you next 

year! Your fly night coordinator  

Dick Neitzel.  

Au g u st  M ee t in g M i nut e s  

The August Meeting of UL chap-
ter 75 was called to order by 
Steve Krueger with the ringing of 
the Payzer bell. 
Introductions of 26 members and 
guests were called out. 
Secretaries report was read by 
Dan Marlenga and motion was 
made by Bill Kaiser and seconded 
by Taylor Kaiser to accept, mo-
tion carried. 
Treasurers report was read by 
Dan Marlenga and the only 
change was the addition of .08 
cents in interest from last month. 
Motion was made to accept by 
Joe Malsack and seconded by Bill 
Heil. Motion carried. 
Old Business: 
2024 AirVenture was attended 
by 685,000 people. There was 1 
recorded accident. Steve thanked 
all the volunteers. Fun fly zone 
had 1633 operations during the 
week! WOW. Safety classes were 
implemented and accepted very 
well. 
Musky Day fly in happened on 
August 11th, 48 airplanes, no 
problems, and a good time was 
had by all. 
New Business: 
Steve used a white board to 
demonstrate pattern locations 

and radio communications 
around airports. Keep your 
words short and to the point 
while using CTAF. Always state 
your airport name at the begin-
ning and at the end of your 
transmissions. Always state that 
you are also on the lookout for 
other reported traffic.  Please 
state your location accurately, 
upwind, crosswind, downwind, 
base and final. 
Tuesday night fly in dates have 
only 1 left this Tuesday August 20 
at Adams Co airport hosted by 
Rob Brown.  Harold Schauer sent 
along a Thank You to all that flew 
in to his party on August 6th. 
Gary Schultz gave an update on 
Merrill's need to document op-
erations on runway 34-16. He 
handed out sheets to the group 
to write down any usage of run-
way 34-16 in order to show the 
FAA that the runway is used and 
needed. They are looking to 
document 2500 take offs and 
landings in a 12 month period. 
Jim Heizler told the story of sell-
ing his Taylorcraft. The story 
came with a new motor, some 
extra shared cost, and a satis-
fied customer in the end. 

Joe Malsack brought up that 
AOPA is working on some afford-
able insurance options for older 
pilots. Most Insurance Compa-
nies are adding more and more 
requirements for older pilots in 
order to keep coverage. 
Dan sold Richie Papas ragwing 
Special to a guy from south-
ern Minnesota. 
Chris Rossi will be hosting a flyin 
on September 20-22 nd at his 
strip near Gleason WI. He has a 
N/S 1500 strip geared towards 
Powered Parachutes. All are 
welcome to attend flyin/drive in.  
$100 drawing first name was 
Loren Mytas, then Patricia Heil, 
Georgette Johnson, Lyle Banser, 
Tony Borchardt, and the winner 
is Bill Heil. Thanks Bob! 
Next meeting will be at the Little 
O Hare airstrip in Little Chicago. 
Dan and Patty Marlenga and 
Russ and Julie Post will host 
on Sept 21 at 10:30. See you all 
there! 
Motion was made by Joe Malsack 
and seconded by Gary Schultz to 
adjourn the meeting. 
Thanks to Jack and Dolly LaSee 
and Jim and Jenny Jakel for host-
ing this wonderful get together! 

Dan Marlenga 

lazy on, may keep our aircraft in 

the air longer! We’re never too 

old to learn, or relearn. Don’t 

turn your plane into a potential 

“Starliner”. At least, you may be 

able to walk back to your han-

gar!  

Ed Notes cont... 
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